
 

 

 

 
Dear Friends,                                                                                                                                                                                                      May, 2013 

 

March-   The church in Caracarai began Institute classes on February 18,
 
2013.   Here is a   

picture  of the Pastors  present for the  opening service.   Three men  and  two ladies  are   
studying, all members of the church.  Some work during the day and then study for three  
hours at night.  Pray for  them and for us as we  teach and help in  whatever way we can.  
                                                      
                                                         Pastor Franciso and Geanderson lowered the ceiling in our  
                                                         church building.  We could see the rafters and roof plus a BAT occasionally.  We like it much better.   
                                                         It will be quieter when the rains come and will be easier to clean.                                                                                                                                         
                                                           
                                                         A new light pole was installed to replace the old pole at Pr. Franciso’s church. We cemented the  
                                                         driveway at our house and added a sliding gate.   
 

                                                         The three churches here in Boa Vista started having Youth meetings and Men/Ladies meetings.  Each 
                                                         church is hosting the meetings at various times during the year.  A lot was accomplished in March. 
 
April -  Sharon celebrated her Birthday on April 1

st
 but we had a cake for her on the 2

nd
 since that was our  

church service and they could celebrate with us.  Trying to light the candles was quite a chore with the  
wind blowing but we did it and she got to blow out the candles.  
  
                                       Pastor Amarildo was the speaker for our 6

th
 Anniversary at the Bible Baptist Church.   

                                       His wife came also and they did a great job preaching and teaching God’s word.   
                                       Our theme was “Proving Our Faith” James 1:2,3.  One young lady told her Mother that the message had touched 
                                       her so we  pray she will  give her life to the Lord.  She has  many health  problems.   We  trust  our  people will be                      
                                       encouraged to share the Gospel and that we can see a spiritual and numerical growth in our church.  We  had 34 
                                       present from our church and 42 from the other three churches on Saturday night. 
                                       These Pastors were present at Anniversary service from left to right:  Francisco Reis – Acre;  Bill Smith – Boa Vista;   
                                       Paulo Augusto- Boa Vista; Amarildo Souza- Amazonas;  Luiz Costa- Caracarai;  Francisco Lima – Boa Vista.             
                                        

 
           
   Pastor Francisco Reis and his wife are missionaries in the state of Acre.  They were present for the church  
anniversary and were able to present their work in the  other churches here in Roraima.   They were at our  
church  Tuesday  night  and  were  a  blessing  to our  people.    We pray we can begin  supporting them as  
missionaries from our church here in Boa Vista.  We support missionaries in Venezuela and Chile.     
 
 
Received $  ________________________                                    Your missionaries in Brazil,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
                                                                                                                                         
 Months of  February and March_______                                                                                                  
                                                                                                                Bill and Sharon Smith 
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